RANSOM COUNTY

COMMISSIONER’S PROCEEDINGS

JUNE 5, 2001

Chairman Ron Torbenson called the meeting to order at 9:05 A.M.  Members in attendance were Kevin Bishop, Steve Dick, Ron Torbenson and Jon Wiltse.  Absent was Patty Carlblom.  

Minutes of the May 15th meeting were reviewed.  After corrections, Steve Dick motioned to approve the minutes as corrected.  Jon Wiltse seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

The Auditor had an inquiry about a lot in Elliott, which Ransom County owned and someone was interested in purchasing.  After discussion, Kevin Bishop motioned to sell the lot for $200.  Jon Wiltse seconded.  Motion carried.

A member of the Commission had received an inquiry about tree seedlings showing up in the ditch in an area from the Anselm Church to the Sheldon Road.  Ron Torbenson will talk to the Weed Board about this.

A gaming site authorization for the Sheyenne Valley Eagles Aerie 2968 was reviewed.

Kevin Bishop motioned to approve said gaming site authorization and Steve Dick seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

An alcoholic beverage event permit application from Sand Dune Saloon, McLeod for June 30th was presented for approval.  Jon Wiltse made a motion to approve said permit application and Kevin Bishop seconded the motion, which carried.

Connie Gilbert informed the Board that social security and county retirement for social service employees had been coming out of the Oasis fund since January of 2000.  Prior to that time these were being taken out of the Human Services fund.  Connie asked the Board if they wished to continue on with the way it is being done or go back to the old way.  The Commission indicated to keep doing it the way it was being done and review it at budget time.

Terry Brown of the Personnel Committee presented some health insurance proposals for the Board’s consideration.  Steve Dick asked if the Board could call on Terry & the Personnel Committee at budget time and thanked them for all of their time and effort.

There were 4 properties omitted on the tax rolls this year and Kevin Bishop made a motion to put these properties back on the tax rolls.  Jon Wiltse seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

Correspondence was received and reviewed from Economic Development Association of ND and Alliance Pipeline.

Steve Dick informed the Commission of a new economy initiative wrap-up in Medora the week of June 11th.

David Dick met with the Board.  He indicated that the purchasers of the FEMA trailers should be sent their signed titles.

He also informed the Board that the President has declared the area a disaster, and any damages incurred from March 1, 2001 and onward to a date that has yet to be named, could be used.  This is for public assistance only.  There is no individual assistance at this time, but this is still being looked into.

David indicated to the Commission that he had ordered a lap top computer with docking station.  This would be used for FEMA work and all work outside of the office.  Joe Kraemer with the ND Association of Counties has indicated that the quote of $3,647 was the same price the Association would pay.  David was wondering whether this could come out of the FEMA administrative money.  Kevin Bishop motioned to approve the purchase of the same and Steve Dick seconded the motion, which carried.

David informed the Board of an applicant agent briefing in Valley City on June 7th which he will attend and Ron Torbenson appointed Steve Dick to attend this also and sign any needed paperwork.  David asked the Board to consider hiring Bernie Schultz to help with measuring and other FEMA work this summer. Steve Dick motioned to approve the hiring of Bernie Schultz at a rate of $8.00 per hour and Jon Wiltse seconded the motion.  Motion passed unanimously.

The County Equalization meeting was next on the agenda.  County Tax Director Marie Anderson felt that all inundated acres (842.77) should be approved.  Steve Dick moved to approve these acres upon the recommendation of the Tax Director.  Jon Wiltse seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

Marie presented the changes approved by the various Township Boards of Equalization with a total county increase of 3,033,300 and a decrease of 1,605,200, leaving a difference of $1,428,100.  Due to the sales in the city of  Fort Ransom for the last 4 years, Marie strongly felt that the City should be reassessed.  She recommended that Fort Ransom hire an assessor or mass appraiser to do this.  There was no change in commercial property, and on residential property Marie recommended an increase of 2%.  Alvin Wall was present at the meeting and asked the Board to consider postponing the Ag land until the next County Commission meeting, being June 19th.  Jon Wiltse moved to approve Marie’s recommendations of commercial property staying the same and residential property increasing by 2% and to postpone the Ag land portion until the June 19th meeting at 10:00 A.M.  Kevin Bishop seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

The Auditor presented a Right of Way Easement from Ransom County to Ransom-Sargent Water Users District for the Board’s approval.  Jon Wiltse made a motion to approve said Easement and Steve Dick seconded the motion, which carried.

David Dick met with the Board regarding pay for the applicant agent.  He asked that the Commission approve 12 hours of overtime and 9 ½ hours of regular time that he had worked since the 1st of the year, for a total of $276.10.  This will be taken out of the FEMA account.  

David also presented an “Equal Pay for Equal Work” proposal to the Board for their consideration and the Board felt that this was something that had to come up at budget time.

Kerry Peuser with Michael Burns Architects, Ltd., and Doug Wendell with KBW Associates met with the Board to discuss proposed changes to the Elevator project.  Kerry handed out a summary table of changes for the Board’s consideration.  Steve Dick motioned to approve the general contracting changes and Kevin Bishop seconded the motion, which carried.  Jon Wiltse motioned to approve the additions on the mechanical contract and Steve Dick seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

The Commissioners, along with Kerry and Doug took a short tour of the progress of the Elevator project.

Ross Eberly of Kadrmas, Lee & Jackson and Jerry Lamb met with the Board.  Ross indicated that the final inspection of the Nelson Bridge had taken place and was now ready to be accepted as complete.  Steve Dick motioned to accept the Nelson Bridge project as complete and Jon Wiltse seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

Ross & Jerry indicated that they had both inspected the Sheldon Road and no rutting could be found.  Other items of discussion were the road leading into the Fort Ransom State Park, and the Englevale grade raise, where damages had occurred from another contractor and repairs would need to be monitored.    What size culvert to put in on a road west of town was discussed and Jerry Lamb will report back to the Board with cost estimates.  Alvin Wall was present to discuss the Painter Bridge and Forest Service road projects.

Randy Grueneich came before the Board with cost estimates on a new copy machine.  He indicated that the old one could go on the next county sale and that it would be nice to have the new one in place in July or August.

Ron Torbenson adjourned the meeting at 12:55 P.M.

ATTEST:

_____________________________                   ______________________________

Connie Gilbert, Ransom County Auditor

